Patrick Henry Athletic Boosters 
Meeting Minutes
February 8, 2016

Attendance:
Officers and Representatives:					
Duke Baldridge, President					Stewart Barnes, Fundraising
Julie Wheeler, Secretary and Girls Tennis			Patty Sheedy, Athletic Director and Volleyball
Troy Rech, Communications				Robyn Smeltzer, Fundraising
Stacey Ripple, Volunteers and Softball			Susan Mini, Football		
Sandra Kuehn, Concessions				Stu Snyder, Girls Soccer
Bill Mason, Boys Tennis					Barbara Brown, Cheer
Cassandra Taylor, Cheer					Erin Hutchinson, Membership

Coaches:			
Paul Kelly, Girls Tennis					Charlie Kuehn, Baseball

The meeting was called to order by Duke Baldridge at 6:35 p.m.

Patti Sheedy, Athletic Director, reported winter sports are close to being completed.  The girls swim team won the conference and region handily. This team has a strong chance at the State Tournament. Trey Lowe won both of his individual events at swimming regional meet.    Wrestling won their conference.  The boys and girls indoor track teams finished third and sixth respectively at their regional meet. The basketball teams are finishing the regular season.  The boys’ team will host a conference matchup either February 15 or 17. The girls’ basketball team will be travelling for their conference tournament game. Spring sports team practices begin in two weeks.   We will be hosting the Forensics Conference Tournament on February 23. Coach Sheedy distributed the tentative spring sports schedule.

Julie Wheeler presented the minutes and they were unanimously approved as written.

Duke Baldridge distributed team balance reports as of February 8, 2016 for Lori Privott, Treasurer.		
· Robyn Smeltzer, Stewart Barnes, and Erin Hutchinson met to focus on how to increase the general fund balance.  They are trying to sell signs for the stadium and then will focus on selling enhanced memberships. 
· Team Balances have been updated for fall concessions.  Teams received $247 per point for each event worked.
· Stu Snyder requested $50 of fundraising money to purchase a door prize for a Chipolte night fundraiser girls soccer is sponsoring. He was asked to make the request in writing and it will be granted.  All teams are able to request up to $300 to arrange a fundraiser.
· The Docs for Morgan basketball game was hosted and $312 was raised in concessions. Stewart Barnes made a motion to donate 40% or $128 of the concession revenue from the game to Docs for Morgan.  Stu Snyder seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

Please email Ms. Privott with any questions on the team balance reports.
 
Robyn Smeltzer reported that the signs in the gym have been very popular.  She is now focusing on selling stadium signs which cost $300 for a year.
Stewart Barnes reported for Fundraising. Stewart had a good meeting with Steve Barnett in Central Office.  He requested the cost estimates for specific items be removed from the brochure.  They have received positive feedback from the donors which have been contacted. The goal is the break ground on the field house in the summer of 2017.

Sandra Kuehn reported for concessions. We will need a team to work concessions for the boys’ basketball conference game(s).  In addition, a volleyball tournament is scheduled for February 14.  For outdoor concessions, we plan to simplify what we offer to the basics of pizza, popcorn, candy and drinks. 

Stacey Ripple distributed the spring concession sign-up sheet.  Every team is expected to volunteer for concessions five times during the year. Troy Rech will post the schedule once it is complete.  

Erin Hutchinson reported that after further investigation, there are 387 passes active this year which is down from 414 last year.  Having one less business day as well as lower attendance at business days negatively affected our success selling passes.  Troy Rech suggested having a spring promotion of a four season pass to gain additional members and cash flow.  Bill Mason made a motion and Stewart Barnes seconded it to offer a four season pass for $95 that covers sports from spring 2016 through spring 2017. The motion passed.  Duke Baldridge will create a flyer for coaches to give to their parents at the spring sports meetings.  In addition, Troy Rech will post it on the Boosters website and will email the Boosters mailing list about this opportunity.  This offer will only be available until March 25. 

New Business: April 12 is PH Olive Garden night where 10% of the proceeds will be paid to the Boosters.  

At halftime of the basketball game tonight, two young recreation teams will play an exhibition.

Susan Mini asked the Boosters for their support of After Prom by sponsoring the event.  Stewart Barnes made a motion and Robyn Smeltzer seconded it to sponsor After Prom with a $1,500 contribution to PTSA After Prom.  The motion was approved.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Julie Wheeler, Secretary



